
Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the Labor Relations Board is relaxing its normal filing requirements to 
allow electronic filing of any petitions, grievances, unfair labor practice charges, and other initial filings, 
or responses there to.   You will need to follow up these filings with an original plus four.   Exhibits may 
be filed electronically without the need for a hard copy.   Documents may be sent as an e-mail 
attachment to VLRB.Info@vermont.gov.  Hard copies sent through the US Mail should be sent to 133 
State Street, Montpelier, VT  05633-6101.  If sending material via UPS/FedEx/DHL or some other outside 
delivery service please use 13 Baldwin Street, Montpelier, VT  05633-6101.  Please include the zip code 
plus four as this is how our postal workers separate the mail.  Call 802-828-2700 if you have questions. 
 

 
 

 


